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"ELEPHANTIASIS" DECRIED BY CONVOCATION SPEAKER 

Identifying the "seemingly irreversible thrust" towards the creation of 
larger and larger organizations that society is caught up in today, Dr. 
John Meisel told graduates at the University of Regina 25th Annual Fall 

Convocation there are "some modest means to shape and slow down" the 

trend. 

Dr. Meisel, a well-known Canadian scholar and government public 
policy advisor, received an honorary degree from the U of R at the 
October 16 fall convocation. 

In his convocation address, Dr. Meisel used the term "elephantiasis" to 
describe the current "landscape being overwhelmed by colossal, 

sprawling, monolithic, whopping mega firms and mega organizations 

These large organizations go beyond local, provincial and national 

boundaries leading to society "being crowded by omnipotent, totally 

impersonal, anonymous, monopolistic structures dwarfing the human 
spirit and the state itself," Dr. Meisel said. 

The resulting loss of thousands of jobs and the decline in local 
service that result from "elephantiasis" are motivated by "the 

obsession with the bottom line and the naked lust for power of high 

ranking officials." 

Dr. Meisel offered six options for "responsible 

citizens" to consider to move against the "elephantiasis" trend. These 
include: 

1. A careful examination of each case and for the determination of when 
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mergers may be justified, when they are inappropriate, and what 
constraints and conditions need to be imposed to ensure that society 
benefits; 

2. "When aggrandizement appears to be damaging to the larger society, 
it must be opposed . . . Common action, in a just cause, can overcome 
monstrous obstacles"; 

3. Flexibility can lead to "alternative arrangements to undesirable 
developments." These arrangements may have to be invented, refined and 
made acceptable to the players and the public; 

4. Governments can block or "channel unreasonable and excessively 
selfish projects of expansionist private firms"; 

5. On a personal level, "we can facilitate the survival of firms 
threatened by the giants" by supporting locally-owned and operated 
establishments even when that may mean paying a few cents more; 

6. "We can offset the soullessness of giants, the amorality of large 
organizations, by insisting on human behaviour and humane 
conditions." 

Dr. Meisel said there are no simple cures to treat the trend to larger 
and larger organizations. "But . . . we are not just corks in a stream 
buffeted by its currents. There are choices to be made, and offsetting 
plans to be applied. Our personal decisions are important . . ." 

It is the history of "Saskatchewan's progressive leadership" that 
suggested the theme of his convocation remarks, Dr. Meisel said. "For 
the kind of social consciousness characteristic of this province is now 
under siege almost everywhere in the world, with detrimental 
consequences to human well being." 
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